## **Causeway Coast & Glens**

## **Borough Council**

To: Leisure & Development Committee Date: 12<sup>th</sup> May 2015

**Correspondence report** 

## **FOR INFORMATION**

## 1. CHARGING FOR SPECIAL POLICING SERVICES – NEW POLICY BETWEEN THE POLICING BOARD AND THE PSNI

Alan Todd, Assistant Chief Constable has written to advise Council that from 1<sup>st</sup> April 2015 a new policy entitled 'Charging for Special Policing Services' came into effect. From that date the PSNI will charge for the supply of police officers at events and enterprises under Section 11 of the Police (Northern Ireland) Act 2000.

The policy which is available on the PSNI website identifies a number of event and categories and set out now the PSNI will respond to requests for an event to be policed. The policy formalises what the PSNI have done for a number of years and brings Northern Ireland in line with other UK Police Services.

Further information is available on the policy from the PSNI Operational Support Department.

http://www.psni.police.uk/policing costs at ni assembly.pdf